
Knights of Columbus Council 10870 == September 2015 NEWSLETTER
Mike Floyd - Recorder
9/1/2015
 Meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Deputy Grand Knight Scott Kurtzman
There was a roll call of officers and the minutes of the August were read and approved.  There were 21 Knights in Attendance
Correspondence:  None
Grand Knights Report: October 3rd and 4th Membership Drive. Knights attending Mass are encouraged to wear your coat and tie and name badge to Mass. Be prepared to stand in back to hand out information at the end of Mass.
Chancellor’s  Report: 2nd Degree September 16 at St Rose School.
Treasurers Report: 	
Motion to approve Br. Buss  2nd Br Riley. Approved Voice vote
Financial Secretary’s Report: No Report 
Adoration: 
The signup sheet on front table. Please sign up. Thanks to all who have helped out. If you are new and want to try it, let Br Althoff know and he will be glad to show you around the first time. Our time is Sunday from 5-6 PM. 
Chicken Barbecue:  Thanks to all who helped with both Barbecues.  The sales were light at Church BBQ although all dinners taken to the school were sold. The next BBQ is on Sept 20 with prep on Sept 18. The Sign- up sheets were posted on front table and calls will be made to ask for help.
Squires Report: Last Tuesday State Meeting. Papal visit, no Squires are going to see the Pope. If you visit the Family Pregnancy Center the Squires and Knights painted it. October 11 Squires are helping at the Coach Bingo at Dover Fire Hall benefits St Rose School. Br Zimmerman showed the banner that was purchased by the Squires.  
Church Director: Thursday night Mass at 6:30 healing mass. No Saturday mass at Church on September 12 and 19, these Masses will take place at School due to the York Fair.
Golf Outing:   We have collected enough money for 5 or 6 sponsors. Have around 18 golfers for sure at this time. Representatives will be handing out brochures at each mass this weekend. 
Catholic Harvest Food Pantry: Return of bags light 175 bags and around $400 in donations. Next collection is going to involve Squires.  11/7 and 11/8 bags will be handed out with return on 11/14 and 11/15. In July the Pantry set a record for number of families helped. They helped over 800 families, which is about 4000 people. Catholic Harvest is the largest Food Pantry in city after Salvation Army. The Turkey Basket handouts will take place on 11/21 and 11/22 Families come in to pick up on Saturday the 21st. On  Sunday the  22nd help is needed to deliver to homes of people that cannot come in to get them. Family Pregnancy and Resource Center opened their annex in the CHFP on the 2nd floor. They are open 2-3 evenings per week. 
COAL and Football Tickets:  An error was made by the printing company in regards to the COAL tickets. Football tickets are available. Please sell the tickets
Old Business:
Br Reitano discussed ordering a banner for the Council. This was brought up at last  meeting . Motion was made by Br. J Gerzewski and Second by Br Hartzell. Approximate cost is $715, Flag is 30x40 Silk Embroidered with a stand. Discussion was held regarding. 11 in favor 4 opposed. Motion passed.
New Business: Each year there is a budget for donations to charities. Br Gerzewski circulated a budget that has been used in past years.  This budget is for FY 2015. Br D Gerzewski made a motion second by Br J Gerzewski. Motion approved by Voice Vote.
Br D. Gerzewski brought up that it was GK Amsbaugh’s Birthday. 
Volunteer’s needed for Golf Tournament. Need someone to bring Ice and coolers on the morning. Need assistance to set up and register. 
District Deputy Report:
3rd Degree 11/8 still in planning
Recruiting Contest in the Council details will follow.
Citizenship Essay contest has been sent to the Grand Knights
Fr. Hoke was thankful for the help of Br Riley and Br Hartzell for help at Sacred Heart Parish.

BROTHER KNIGHTS,FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS:
M/M Tom Anthony			Barb Neff			Dodd Fanale
Stan Glowaski			Doris Althoff		Bishop Malesic
Mary Arvin				Andy Knaub			Father Brommer
Julia Tutino				Logan Patrick Coldron	Bill Reinking
Beth Flaherty			Catherine Palmieri		Daniel Galbraith
Len Bhat				Mary Kester			Deceased Knights
Laura Kuntz Family		Leigh Family		Michael Lewis
Roger Marquis			Spencer Family		Bennett Smith
Steve Woerner			Norma Woerner		Luck Woodman
Nicole Newhouse			Dorothy Etter		Nathan Beinhour

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING IS TUESDAY 10/6 AT 7 PM IN THE PARISH CENTER.  NEXT OFFICERS MEETING  IS TUESDAY 9/29  AT 7 PM IN THE CONVENT.

